In Ryazan Region Investigative Committee members congratulated
veterans, blockade survivors and fellow landsmen who had made it
through war on upcoming Victory Day

Employees of the Ryazan Region Investigations Directorate of the Investigative Committee of
Russia visited the Ryazan Regional Clinical Hospital for War Veterans on the eve of Victory Day;
they heartily congratulated veterans and wished them a speedy recovery.

In addition, employees of the Sasovo Inter-district Investigations Department of the Ryazan Region
Investigations Directorate of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation visited the
District Council of Veterans and congratulated war veterans, blockade survivors and fellow landsmen
who had lived through the war years on the 69th anniversary of the Victory. At a friendly tea party,
veterans shared their memories of war. After listening carefully to guidance from veterans,
employees of the Inter-district Investigations Department assured them that the tradition of honor
and valor will be continued and wished them long life and health.
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